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PL
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF KIRKHAM TOWN COUNCIL HELD ON TUESDAY FEBRUARY 2ND 2010 FOLLOWING THE LEISURE COMMITTEE MEETING AT 7PM – COUNCIL CHAMBER COUNCIL OFFICES
 MOOR STREET KIRKHAM
Present: The Mayor, Councillor Paul Hodgson (in the Chair), Councillors Mrs E A Oades, K Wright, E. Silverwood, P. Hardy, J.Cameron, Dr. B Mitchell.
1. Apologies for absence: Cllr R  Green and E Oldfield

2. Declarations of interest:  Members were reminded that, in accordance with section 94 of the Local Government Act of 1972 and councils Standing Orders, any pecuniary or other interests should be declared. Cllr hardy declared an interest in all planning matters. Noted

3. Policing in Kirkham: Sgt. H Ford reported on criminal activity in Kirkham over the past month which again shows a reduction in all areas compared to previous months and 2009. Noted The Mayor thanked the Police for their continuing reduction in crime rates. Road safety issues surrounding Kirkham Grammar School were raised again with parking on and crossing grass verges, parking on ‘zigzags’ and double yellow lines by students and parents. Car parking on Preston Street and speeding on Dowbridge continue to be a problem. Police to note and action. PACT meetings have returned to the Community Centre on the first Monday of each month 5.30 to 7pm with a better attendance recorded.
4. Ratifications of the actions of the Leisure Committee held on February 2nd 2010: Approved.

5. Approval of the minutes of the Town Council held on January 13th 2010: Approved

6. Matters arising from those minutes: The issue of gritting the area around the Community Centre was discuss with FBC now not prepared to provide a grit bin. The idea of a wheeled gritting trolley for the caretaker to use was discussed. Noted

7. Mayor’s announcements: The Mayor thanked Councillors for attending the Installation of the Reverend Rick Bundy at the Parish Church of St. Michael.
8. Town Clerks communications and announcements: a meeting to take place with Ian Curtis FBC Legal Officer to discuss Community Governance Review on Monday 8th February. ( note this meeting did not take place)
9. Parks and Open Spaces update: Cllr Oades reported the Cabinet final decision against the transfer and that Cllr Oades has a ‘call in’ on Tuesday.

10. Kirkham Baths – Rural Splash update: Cllr Oades reported on the ‘bubble scheme’ which will need an administrator and launch to raise funds.

11. KWBG update: The proposed Kirkham boundary sign was distributed and approved. The clerk to report back to LCDL to further this with sites visits to be arranged. Guide – the production is ongoing, all advertising in place. Hero’s welcome – this is a scheme which likeminded business people offer a discount of their choice to servicemen and women with signage in participating shops and businesses and a linked web page. Kirkham will be the first in Lancashire. The market was successful with another planned in March.
12. Planning applications:

a. 10/003 31 Long Meadow Kirkham- erection of porch to front elevation. KTC No specific observations

b. 10/0012  land adjoining 60 Marsden Street Kirkham – demolition of existing garages and erection of two terraced dwellings. KTC no specific observation.

13. Staffing: No reports
14. Finance report: approved. Precept 2010/2011 approved set for £25, 000.00. this should be the only Kirkham expense reflected on Council Tax billing.

15. Highways: Preston Street and Church Street – pothole repairs and resurfacing will take place. Wyre Avenue in a poor state of repair. Cllr Oades will report to LCC.
16. Date and time of the next meeting: The next meeting of the town council will be held on Tuesday March 2nd 2010 Council Chamber, Council Offices, Moor Street, Kirkham.
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